From: Steven Tabackman < Steven. Tabackman@ferc.gov>

Date: December 12, 2011 5:31:42 PM EST

To: "McSwain, William M." < William.McSwain@dbr.com >, "O'Donnell, Earle"

<eodonnell@washdc.whitecase.com>

Cc: "Estes III, John N." < John. Estes@skadden.com >, Thomas Olson

<Thomas.Olson@ferc.gov>

Subject: Powhatan's Supplemental Response to Third Data Request

Dear Bill and Earle:

I belatedly realized that in my letter of December 3, 2011, I failed to specify a due date for the supplemental Data Response, as discussed in the letter. The response in conformity with the instructions in Attachment B to the Data Request is due on Friday, December 16, 2011.

I would also like to receive at your earliest convenience your list of proposed dates for the presentation by Dr. Tabor.

Please call if you have any questions on either of these topics.

Sincerely,

Steven C. Tabackman Attorney, Office of Enforcement Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 888 First Street N.E. Washington, DC 20426 T: (202) 502-8311